C0MMUNITY GARDEN COMMITTEE
Minutes for October 3, 2012
The meeting was called to order by Co-Chair Marge Govoni.  Present:  Paul Tringali,  Donna and Rick Walter,  Aileen Pelletier, Rick Bernard, Marge Govoni,. Absent: Rachel Michaud, Rob Juergens, Laura LaPierre. 
There was no Secretary’s Report. 

The Treasurer’s Report – We have $913.00 in available funds. 
Zoe Miller from Opportunity Alliance met with us and presented two Foundations where we might apply for grants.  We also discussed the process for applying for certain grants.  She also brought up the subject of whether or not we need to apply to become a 501 c3.  It would cost between $200.00 and $800.00 to complete the process.  The other option is to see if one of the non-profits such as the Land Trust would be our fiscal agent.  She also talked about the process of completing a comprehensive budget that we can use when applying for grants.  This should include all expenses and in kind contributions.
Garden issues:  We set a date of Saturday, October 27, 2012 for a meeting with the gardeners to celebrate the end of the season and to let them know about the plan for next year.  The meeting will take place at the High School Cafeteria at 10:30 am.  We will serve coffee and muffins, etc.  Priscilla will send out invitations.
We also discussed the ongoing issue of theft and that will be discussed at the meeting with the gardeners also.
We discussed handling of the deposits.  Paul made a motion that we give gardeners the option of getting their deposit back or donating it to the garden.  Marge seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous.  Priscilla will send an email requesting mailing information and the option of donating to the garden.

The final work day for cleaning up the garden is Saturday, October 13 starting at 8:00 am.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30.

Respectfully Submitted,

Priscilla Payne, Secretary
The Alan Day Community Garden is offering community gardening in Norway, ME for the 2012 season. Garden plots are available for lease by individuals, households, or organizations. The fee for the 2012 season is $10- $40 depending on the size of plots with businesses paying $1 per square foot to cover costs. Gardeners must (1) fill out an application, (2) sign and date two copies of the ADCG Guidelines, and (3) spend orientation time with the Garden Coordinator. Plots may not be sublet or given away to anyone else. Participants may work in the garden from 5am until 9pm, from May 1 until October 31. Container beds cost $10 each and 1/2 a long row (4' x 20') costs $20, a full row (4’x 40’) costs $40.
